BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Second Investigation
)

into the State of Competition in the

)
Case No. TO-2005-0035
Exchanges of Southwestern Bell

)

Telephone, L.P., d/b/a SBC Missouri
)

REPLY OF THE OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL

In the reply to SBC and the Staff, the Office of the Public Counsel suggests to the Missouri Public Service Commission that it believes that both the Staff and SBC have correctly described the effect of Senate Bill 237 on this pending proceeding.


Public Counsel states that the Commission should wait to see if the bill becomes law before taking any further action.  Although Public Counsel believes that the record and the applicable law in this proceeding does not support SBC’s reclassification request, a decision now based upon the statute now in effect will have short-lived application and could only confuse the situation; it does not seem in the public interest to issue such a Report and Order under these circumstances. Upon August 28, 2005, if SB 237 becomes effective, the present proceeding becomes moot because of the change in the standards for reclassification and other provisions. SBC has indicated that it intends to file a new petition based upon the new law.  Public Counsel agrees that is a proper procedure; it would allow the parties to focus the testimony and evidence on the new standards and law.
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